Cllr Reports to Council 10 January 2023

D. Councillor Martin Lury
Firstly Happy New Year, everyone
! I have attended two briefings and a meeting of The Pagham and Aldwick Advisory Group. The first briefing was given by The Chief Executive outlining a four-million-pound gap in finances resulting from a loss in Government funding despite proposing a three per cent rise in Council Tax next April. This deficit will be seven million pounds in 2025 and a five - year rolling programme is proposed with two million pounds being clawed back from reserves, one million in cost reduction and a further million in increasing income. A staff review, prioritisation and a freeze on recruitment are likely measures with an increase in parking spaces and beach huts to boost income. 2025 with the £3 million loss of Business Rates will be a crunch time for Arun.
 I also attended a briefing on The Housing Revenue Account Business Plan which I am sure Gill will expand upon as it is one of her committees. The Pagham and Aldwick Advisory Group was fairly uneventful, but the adventure woodland being explored sounded promising along with a dunescape and routes for an Infinity Quest!

 Cllr R Dear
Last week I attended the AIRS, virtual AGM.
Main points of interest.
A few changes to management personnel, due to constraints of the constitution.
Officers will shortly be moving into new offices. At this time they plan to rent space and work remote for some of the time.
They are in the process of building housing to rent and change the status to become a registered provider. It was raised by members of concerns, "That the right to buy" may impact on the housing. Or did remain outside this scheme. It was going to be checked after the AGM.

Cllr A Van Koolbergen:-
Dec 22 - met with residents of Babsham lane to discuss possibilities of introducing a 20mph speed limit on the lane. 
Jan 3rd 23 - attended planning committee meeting Jan 10th 23 - attended full council meeting

